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Invited Guest at the IBS for 3 months

The ICEFISH Cruise: 
In Pursuit of Sub-Antarctic Notothenioid Fish 

from Chile to South Africa

Fish belonging to the order Notothenioidei dominate the fish fauna south of the Antarctic 
Convergence, which isolates the icy Southern Ocean from the warmer oceans to the 
north. Antarctic notothenioid species evolved from a temperate ancestor south of the 
Convergence as the Southern Ocean cooled over 40 million years to its current frigid 
temperature of -2°C, the freezing point of natural seawater. Meanwhile, sub-Antarctic 
notothenioid species north of the Convergence evolved in the temperate waters around 
Patagonian South America, New Zealand, and Australia. Because Antarctic notothenioids live 
in the presence of ice but sub-Antarctic notothenioids never experienced freezing conditions, 
the two groups can be compared to determine the cold adaptations of the Antarctic species 
(e.g., antifreeze glycoproteins). However, such comparisons are difficult because the sub-
Antarctic notothenioids are rarely studied, especially at the genetic level.
To fill this gap, I proposed the ICEFISH Cruise to sample sub-Antarctic notothenioids at islands 
in the South Atlantic to the US National Science Foundation, and the cruise was funded for the 
Southern hemisphere winter of 2004. I secured the US Research Vessel/Ice Breaker Nathaniel 
B. Palmer and recruited an international team of 32 scientists from seven nations (Australia, 
France, Germany, Italy, New Zealand, United Kingdom, United States). Sailing from Punta 
Arenas, Chile, on 17 May, we fished the Burdwood Banks, Falkland Islands/Islas Malvinas, 
South Georgia, South Sandwich Islands, Bouvetøya, and Tristan da Cunha before finishing 
the cruise in Cape Town, South Africa, on 17 June. Please take your seasickness pills and join 
me as we relive the ICEFISH Cruise and fish for sub-Antarctic notothenioids!
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